Portobello Community Council
Minutes of the 171* meeting held on 30 August 1999
in Portobello Baptist Church hall
Present:
Lynn Aitchison, Celia Butterworth, Clir Maureen Child, Iain Cook, Dawson Currie, Margaret
Downie, Morna Fergusson, Kathleen Hart, Shand Hutchison, Keith Jeffrey, Nora Mackenzie,
Clir Lawrence Marshall, Brenda Molony,George Murray, Patricia Ralph, Margaret Smith, Sandy
Smith, Tom Smith (Chair), John Stewart, Nick Stroud, Sgt J Townsend.

Apologies:
Linda Kelly, Sheila Kennedy, Sheila Mclvor, Steve Morris, Vince Ridd, Alison Robinson, David
Simpson, Gavin Strang MP, David Turner.

Item Action
by:
171.1. Minutes of previous meeting of May 1999
Item 170.4a - Amend to two (police officers).
Item 170.5a - amend figure to £250,000 a year

George Murray addressed the meeting to report on the progress of the
Counts Committee - re regularly updated information relevant to
Portobello’s development (or lack of it). The group were seeking approval
from the Community Council for the exercise to continue (- this approval
was given-), to clarify the status of the group (-the group will remain a sub-
committee of the Community Council-), and to seek some funding (- which
was agreed-). The group agreed to produce a brief estimated budget. Group
Thanks was given to the group members for their efforts, and to Roo
Kharbanda for her support, made possible via co-operation from the City of
Edinburgh Council, who allow Roo’s time as a contribution “in kind” to the
project.

The Chair intimated that Marjorie Amos, one of the original Community
Councillors had died recently. Marjorie’s contribution to, and involvement

in Portobello, had been much appreciated.

171.2 Matters arising

171.2a Information plaques. The Geology Board and the two Horizon Boards are
at manufacture stage, and should be up by the end of the year. The
Millennium Committee will consider post-cards featuring the boards.

171.2b Brunstane Road Traffic. Co-ordination will be required when East of
Scotland Water start work on Brunstane Road. ftem continues. MC/ LM

171.2¢ Credit Union. Still awaiting approval from the registrar, so unlikely to be
up and running before October. Secretary to write to registrar expressing
the Community Council’s support. LA
All
171.2d Corner Shop initiative. Discussions are taking place between the
Portobello merchants and Hoteliers Association and officers of the City of
Edinburgh Council. Item ends in meantime.
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Calor Gas Scottish Community Council competition. Item ends.

Fence in Rosefield Place. Awaiting reply from The City of Edinburgh
Council. Item ends in meantime.

Walkway beside Indoor Bowling Centre. Still being investigated.
Photographs of the Coat of Arms in Town Hall. [tem continues.

Seaside Award. [tem progressing. Ideas will be presented to next meeting
by Cllr Child. MC

Portobello Library Frontage. Portobello Amenity Society (PAS) has put
the Librarian in touch with appropriate people, and will be making some
contribution to landscaping.

Landfill Entrust. A grant giving trust is currently being set up - Edin.
Environmental Partnership Trust Ltd - to administer tax payments related to
landfill, and then distribute funds to environmental projects.

Portobello High School Ceilidh. On behalf of the school’s environmental
group. Friday 24 September at 7.30pm in the Town Hall. Tickets are £4
(£2.50 concessions) Displays will also be set up in the Town Hall that

same day, between 2.00 - 4.00pm, with possible involvement from the Sub-
Plagues and Portobello Counts Committees and PAS. groups
Reports

Police Report.

The August statistics are:

Break ins to houses 5 (including 2 churches and 1 shed)
Thefts of vehicles 2 (plus 6 attempted vehicle thefts)
Thefts of bicycles 7 (All were unchained)

Over July and August there were 13 vehicle accidents with damage only,
but a further 5 injury accidents occurred.

The route for the torch-light procession has now been agreed, subject to
final approval.

A Business Watch campaign is being set up to help combat credit card
fraud affecting local businesses.

It was disappointing to hear that, coinciding with the return of pupils to
secondary school various incidents occurred, which included local traders
selling alcohol to 13 year olds.

Treasurer’s Report.

£1546.38 in Treasurer’s Account

£1925.37 in Joppa Tennis Court Account.

£5107.58 in the Co-Warm account (now with interest added for the year) KH







